EDITORIAL

During the last year or so some very informative and interesting lectures have been delivered at the Club's monthly meetings. The President has inaugurated a system by which summaries of these lectures may be available to members and interested persons. In this issue we publish three of them. It is expected that in future these summaries will be produced at the end of each year as a separate publication.

The other articles in this issue, though on a wide variety of subjects, yet reflect the tendency of the Club's members to a greater interest in fauna rather than flora. Though of course there are other Clubs and Associations in Trinidad which provide for the specialised interests of many botanists, it is to be hoped that the study of botany from the viewpoint of the natural historian will not be totally neglected in Trinidad, and that in our next issue we may be able to include articles by members on aspects of our very fascinating and varied flora.

R. P. ffrench.